
Dear Mess Members

The mess committee met up once again to discuss our current mess issues. Here are some of the points that were raised.

Mess Services

· Food n Drink- A new supply of hot chocolate, filter coffee and cappuccino was purchased to rebuild our flagging stocks. We have requested a regular supply of individually wrapped biscuits from the catering dept at a cost of £13 approximately a month, to commence in two weeks time. We also have a new filter coffee maker to replace the previous, unfortunate piece of equipment. Please remember to switch off if not in use or otherwise the lifespan of our coffee maker becomes drastically shortened. Amongst additional items suggested were a supply of quality teas and instant coffee, low fat drinking chocolate for H.C. and orange juice. On top of the biscuit supply some of our sweet toothed mess members would like to see some pic n mix sweets including lollies for H.C.! We will be investigating the most economic way of providing these and hopefully having some if not all of these items available soon (once I get a makro card if you must know). We would like to see the on call microwave menus varied and catering have assured me that they have added new selections as and when their suppliers make them available (You can find a list available on the mess pinboard). We noted that multiple milk cartons were being opened at the same time and thereby wasted as a result of which B.K. will try and provide labels to tell you which is the latest to be drunk! He thinks that we could get some good discounts on local take away deliveries if we negotiate with them and takes upon himself  to bring our local chippie prices down… In future, we would like to see a hot beverage machine in the mess. Ideally it should be free but with a contribution of £3 a month we may not be able to afford this and instead get a coin operated model (Sorry to you scroungers out there!) The catering dept has recently gone private and although their manager promised to look into this we won’t be expecting a machine until at least april when the supplier contracts are renegotiated.

· Mugs n other utensils- The mess committee agreed by consensus that all mugs should be requested or if necessary stolen at every opportunity from every drug rep setting foot on hospital premises! No prisoners are to be taken, no innocent victim to be spared and no pity to be shown. We also request that you try n wash them after use, you lazy ones, n if you can’t be bothered then at least don’t take them from the mess! Remember that if there aren’t any plates, knives, forks, spoons or teaspoons available you can ring catering on 4659 anytime to have them delivered. Go forth and conquer!

· New Mess n facilities- As you will know by now, we are moving on the 30th of November to our new home. This will be located next to new ITU on the first floor, roughly midway between the new MAU and the old medical/surgical ward block. We have an agreement in principle for the medical division to fund an electronic swipe card-operated lock. We will get some quotes and have the system installed as soon as we can. The cards as well as membership will be administered by the postgraduate department. It seems clear that you will only be able to use the mess if you are a paid up member. Although some may be concerned by the fact that the hospital has a duty to provide mess facilities, it does not have to provide all the extras that we organise for ourselves. Sadly it is not practical for you to opt out of these extras that we know most of you want, hence we have to make the mess membership fee payable by all users. Got that?! The new mess will have a bar which we hope to use to serve alcohol and organise mess parties with. There is a fast intranet/internet line already installed to be used with our current PC. We will have a heater for instant hot water for beverage making. We have found an unused pool table at the MGH which the residency department has kindly agreed to bring over for us. Once we get a chance to examine it properly we will ensure we have some decent cues and balls, a decent felt and a protective covering board. In order to have some good parties or just relax during boring on calls it was suggested we get a hold of a jukebox. We will look into the cost of this and servicing arrangements. Alternatively we may simply opt for a decent sound system.

· Newspapers- these are being delivered to main reception but need to be picked up. We have tried but failed to have them delivered by the newsagents direct to the mess. Our current strategy is to negotiate with the hotel services manager in order to have them brought from main reception to the mess. There may be a charge involved in this but Rachel Askew (the manager in question) has agreed to this service and tells me that security will be in charge of the deliveries. The issue of newspapers highlights the essence of what the mess is all about. The nature of our jobs involves busy periods combined with quiet spells. We have no fixed breaks and must make do with what little time is made available away from our stressful clinical commitments. During those precious few moments, we need to have somewhere to go where we can relax. Newspapers and other mess services form a core part of our coping strategy and are not just a whim coming from a few idle doctors (I wish!). Let’s hope that James Cook Hospital continues to show their support for our efforts and that we can develop a reliable and regular newspaper service!

· Sky TV- rest assured, we will be having it moved with us!

· Other- Suggestions included a year planner, a mess leaflet for publicity and a cupboard to lock up alcohol and other valuables!

Special Events

· Elections n Mess meeting- The elections for mess president and mess rector will be held on the Thursday 19th of December 2002 at 5 pm in our Doctors Mess, followed by a regular mess meeting. Nominations are now open and all everyone is welcome to attend and vote. If you would like to be involved then get in touch by bleeping me on 1455.

· Mess Opening Party- As  a result of distractions during the Xmas season this will be delayed until the end of January/beginning of February. Dates to be confirmed. We will have the usual as well as speeches and VIPs.

· Cheese n Wine- The mess party will be followed by a cheese n wine session with our ol’ friend Stephane from France. This will take place around mid March in the new mess.

· Charity Ceilidh- Thank you to all who attended and bought raffle tickets. We raised approximately £300 which will be donated shortly to the Middlesbrough branch of Save the Children.

· Summer Ball- The same team as last year will set to work with a view to having another great ball at the end of June. We hope to get generous sponsorship and entertaining speakers. All ideas and suggestions welcome.

The Mess Committee

Present: Helen Callister, Social Sec; Bisher kawar, Vice president; Evin Sowden, Membership Sec  & NewsFlash Editor. Apologies for absence: Ed Chan, Services Sec; Vicky Irvine, Treasurer; Fiona Mcgill, Charity Sec; James Nevison, President. Mess Rector: Dr B McCarron.

Thank You for your help

Rachel Askew, Elaine Bennington, Mandy Bruce, Prof. Cove-Smith, , Sheila Neal, Postgrad. Dept. Staff. Prof. Sinha

